Luxury glamping provider Yurtel liquidates weeks before Glastonbury, leaving customers out of pocket
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Glastonbury Festival enthusiasts are reeling after the sudden liquidation of Yurtel, a luxury glamping provider, just weeks ahead of the iconic event. Based in Corsham, Yurtel ceased trading on 8 May 2025, leaving customers, many of whom had invested substantial sums for premium accommodations, stranded. The company announced it could not fulfil any bookings and had not purchased festival tickets on behalf of its clients, effectively rendering plans for a premium festival experience void.
Yurtel’s offerings included lavish accommodation packages, with prices soaring up to £16,500 for a presidential suite, catering to those seeking an upscale festival experience. In a communications sent to clients, the company expressed its regret but stated that refunds would need to be pursued through credit card disputes or the liquidation process, insisting packages “cannot be refunded.” This leaves many festival-goers, like Lydia, who revealed her disappointment after spending over £10,000 on a package, feeling betrayed just ahead of the festival's opening. 
In a statement, Glastonbury Festival confirmed that Yurtel did not complete ticket purchases for the 2025 Festival prior to its closure and clarified that it has no ties to Yurtel, thereby distancing itself from any accountability for the accommodation arrangements promised to guests. This moment of crisis for attendees highlights a broader trend in the festival accommodation sector, where financial instability may endanger the options available to festival-goers. With ticket demand soaring—Glastonbury tickets sold out in just 35 minutes this year—substantial market pressures loom over both accommodation providers and the festival itself.
Glastonbury has reported strong financial performance recently, with profits doubling to £5.9 million in the year leading up to March 2024, primarily due to favourable weather during festivals in recent years. Notably, the festival has maintained its commitment to charitable causes, with donations exceeding £5 million to organisations such as Oxfam and Greenpeace. This financial strength stands in contrast to the misfortunes of businesses like Yurtel, raising questions about the viability of luxury accommodation providers amidst fluctuating market conditions.
As attendees scramble to find alternative accommodation before the festival opens its gates from 25 to 29 June, advice abounds regarding cost-saving strategies. From purchasing second-hand gear to utilising discount codes for necessary supplies, festival-goers are encouraged to strategise their budgeting wisely. The festival’s unique community spirit remains strong, even in the face of challenges, reminding all involved that cooperation and adaptability are part and parcel of the Glastonbury ethos. As the countdown to the event continues, and with headline acts including the 1975 and Olivia Rodrigo, it’s clear that the essence of Glastonbury endures, even as logistical uncertainties loom.
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